Huron High School PTSO - March 4, 2019 Meeting Minutes
Attendees: Dr Janet Schwamb, Laura O’Brien, Sarah Glinka Endicott, Antoinette Clarke-Jones, Mary Lou Auchus, Kimberly Roy, Ellen Gessert, Nina Parikh, Eugene Lee, Lauren Carethers, Michelle Rober
Call to Order: Meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm by President Sarah Glinka Endicott.
TEDxYouth Presentation: 
· Event will be held April 13 at Skyline auditorium
· Student led and organized with mainly AAPS kids (Huron, Skyline, Pioneer and Community); meets weekly and is open to anyone in the Ann Arbor area; about ⅓ are Huron students; also middle school students presenting this year; this is the 6th year of the program
· 300+ attendees last year; has a live stream; have received awards

· Goal is to be self-sustainable (2019 raffle, have sponsors from local businesses, hoping ticket sales will help sustain them going forward), lots of pricing packages available; tickets on sale on website, website is https://sites.google.com/aaps.k12.mi.us/tedxyouthannarbor/home
· Announced in the AAPS district newsletter, reaching out to local newsletters (MLive, Pulp blog); posters in schools and downtown; also promotional videos on social media (Facebook, Twitter, Snapchat, Instagram)

· Need help from PTSO which has helped in past; asking for $500; have reached $3,500 so far this year
Review/Approval of Feb 2019 minutes: Minutes were reviewed; Mary Lou made a motion to approve, Sarah seconded; minutes were approved.
Treasurer Report - Laura O’Brien: Review of income and expenses through February 2019.
Principal Report - Dr. Schwamb:
· Expressed her thanks to the PTSO for cookies at 9th grade orientation

· Total attendance around 750, auditorium filled
· PLTW recognized for award - 2nd year in row, only school in Michigan
· Congratulations to Rob Cupit and Catie Marchionna
· 3/5 - Orchestra Cluster night at 7pm at Huron
· 3/7 & 3/12 - Parent-Teacher conferences
· PTSO providing dinner for teachers on 3/7
· 10th graders learning about DP/CP options

· 3/11 & 3/12 - Course promo days, 11th - core classes, 12th - electives

3/12-17 - Registration Portal is open, student will come home with  worksheet
· Starting this year, math teachers will give recommendations for what class to take next year in parents comments on Powerschool

· 3/ 4-15 - Rotary food drive 

· 3/12 - NHS hosting an information session about club and application process
· 3/13 - Choral Cavalcade with middle school students
· 3/15 – Spring Fling Dance
· 3/17 - Choir Bon Voyage concert before Ireland trip
· 3/19 - Bands in Review

· 3/19 - Pioneer is hosting lecture speaker Kemba Smith Pradia

· About power of choice

· 3/31 - Prom dress sale

· 4/4 - Peer Awareness: Mental Health Awareness Day assembly; theme “No Stigma, Know Science”
· Huron players has a show end of April

· May: Teacher appreciation and AP exams
Co-President Report - Sarah Glinka Endicott & Mary Lou Auchus: 
· Office Professionals Luncheon held Feb 27

· Prom Dress Sale will be Mar 31, 11-4 Holiday Inn

· Need volunteers to sell spirit wear & promote PTSO at conferences: Mar 7 (3:30) & Mar 12 (5:30)

· Will start planning spring flower sale

PTOC update - Julie DeFilippo (absent): 
1.       It was a great informational meeting attended by many folks who are directly involved in special education in Ann Arbor. Dr. Swift answered many questions about ongoing efforts to streamline the IEP and 504 processes. They sent out a parent survey at the beginning of the year and recently to all parents who have plans within the district to see what is working and what isn’t working. They acknowledge there is work to be done.
2.       Keynote speaker was Concetta Lewis (Interim Executive Director, Student Intervention & Support Services) who, in partnership with Heather Eckner (Board of Education Rep for the PTOC and mom of 2 special needs children), gave a broad overview of the difference between an IEP and a 504 plan. There was a lot of good information, especially for those just entering the realm of having to navigate the challenges of deciphering whether an IEP or a 504 is needed for their child. There were some who feel there isn’t enough being done to support students who have 504 plans. Here is the website for Ms. Lewis and the SISS team: https://www.a2schools.org/site/Default.aspx?PageID=8754
 3.       The AAPACSE (Ann Arbor Parent Advisory Committee for Special Education) also represented their focus within the district on assist children and their parents. Meetings are held at Tappan Middle School in the Media Center on the first Monday of the month. The best part is from 6:15-6:50, student intervention support services teams will be available to meet with individual parents, then the meeting begins at 7pm and ends at 9pm.  They gave a handout with their website for more information: https://a2pac.wordpress.com/
(From Julie: I really learned quite a bit and suggested they have a parent representative assigned when families begin their initial steps into the SISS environment as it’s very confusing. Great meeting overall!)
Grad Party Update - Kimberly Roy/Sarah Glinka Endicott
· Close to 80 kids, but did not reach the goal of 150 students

· Word wasn’t out to kids; still some confusion

· Some kids wanted to go to Cedar Point

· Kids are graduating and leaving Huron. Why would they want to come back for party?

· Maybe make it exclusive with a maximum attendance
· Maybe give a few small gifts that are more exciting
· Still need to refund people

Open Floor:
· PTSO needs Venmo or other online payment system to obtain donations during class registrations in August
· Considering giving seniors a packet at registration for Grad Party, dues, etc.

Adjourn: Motion to adjourn made by President Sarah Glinka Endicott - 8:20 pm.
